PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MINUTES
JULY 9, 2019

A regular meeting of the Parks and Recreation Commission was held on Tuesday,
July 9, 2019 at the Imlay City Hall. The meeting was called to order at 6:10 p.m. by
Chairman Villanueva.

Present: Jacob Congdon, Joi Kempf, Allen Rosenbalm and Chairman Villanueva
Also Present: City Manager Tom Youatt, Pool Director Jeanette Farley and Stu Davis.
Chairman Villanueva led the Commission in the Pledge of Allegiance.

Approval of Agenda: It was moved by Kempf, seconded by Rosenbalm to approve the
Agenda as presented. Motion carried. 4 yeas.

There was no citizen comment.
OLD BUSINESS: None

NEW BUSINESS: Pool Director Farley informed the Commission on Pool issues. Class
registration is good but a little down from last summer. Attendance overall has been
good this summer. There is concern over scheduling for the month of August due to
Lifeguards going back to school. One of the experienced Lifeguards will be filling in
to help cover.

City Manager Youatt provided an update on the Church property the City is purchasing.
The final payment on the Land Contract will be made this Friday. Once we close and
receive the deed, AKT Peerless will begin the environmental assessment prior to going
out for bid for demolition of the house.

OTHER BUSINESS: Rosenbalm was concerned over fireworks debris in Veterans Park. Youatt
stated this would be cleaned up by the DPW.

Congdon related that the old metal slide and swing at Old School Park could be painted.

There bej o further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:33 p.m.

tt, Acting Secretary



